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Notes 

1. Public run days are on the third Sunday of each month commencing at 

10:00 am in the morning.  

2. The meeting (bi-monthly) is held on the Saturday before the public run 

day on even month (e.g. February, April, June etc).  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Public Run Day 15 January                          

General Meeting 18 February 

Public Run Day   19 February 

Public Run Day   18 March 

General Meeting  15 April 

Public Run Day 16 April 

Public Run Day 21 May  

General Meeting  18June 

Public Run Day 19 June 

Public Run Day 16 July 

General Meeting  19 August 

Public Run Day 20 August 

Public Run Day 17 September 

A.G.M. + General Meeting  14October 

Public Run Day 15 October 

Sandgroper Weekend                     11 and 12 Novemberï NDMES 

Public Run Day 19 November 

General Meeting  16 December 

Public Run Day 17 December 
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CLUB MATTERS 
 

There is no change to the fee structure 
 

Attention all members who have still to pay their fees. 
 
 
 

 
 
It is that time of the year that your membership fees are due. 
Note:  The end of December is the cut-off date for renewal. 

So please kindly cough up without further ado! 
 

oo-OOO-OOO-oo 
 

I wish to apologise for the lateness of this issue of the Con-Rod.   Alas one 
does not have control of major health issues.    A 16 inch section of the lower 
bowel was removed.   After discharge from the hospital, for three weeks I had 
to be within a 5 second range of the loo or disaster struck.  A real downside is  
not being able to know or tell the difference between the three issues.   The 
odds are far worse than Russian roulette!    Just think about it!    

<==========> 
May your scribe please request, either a sizeable article as a Feature Article to 
go in the Con-Rod, or even some snippets of interest would be appreciated to 
fill a page or two.   Obviously photos add interest to the content.    If you 
know, or come across a piece of poetry related to our hobby would also be 
acceptable.    If you ply me with coffee or tea and a bun in a quiet place to 
relate your story, is also fine.    However, something in ñwords and musicò to 
quote LBSC, is preferred, as long as it is readable if hand written.     

* Full Membership      $80.00 

* Associate Membership -     $40.00 
 (AALS insurance paid through another club) 
 (Verified by presenting current AALS card as proof)  

* Junior Membership     $40.00
  

* Con-Rod Journal only     $20.00 

A Reminder 
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the prototype, which is a real plus.    The two mainframes were water-jet cut and  
other members to complete the frame were laser-cut.    Really impressed with 
the water-jet cutting method, being the only time Iôve seen the result.   The 
wheels, axles and driving cranks with counterweights have been machined.   All 
the fiddly bits such as suspension, transmission of power to the axles and 
brakes are the next stage to complete.    I guess the fitment of motors and bat-
teries are to follow, with the cab and engine compartment structure to be made 
and fitted.   The painting will be carried out in various stages.     To make it all 
go, is the essential electronic control boxes, ancillary items and electrical wiring 
to be installed.  Doug, a comfortable seat is also a high priority. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The photo on the left is the front of the loco E 1020 which is now located at the 
Collie Railway Museum in the Goods Shed.  It is powered by a Cummins diesel.   
Young Clifton is busy recording measurements and details of the locomotive so 
he can draw up plans for the 7ıò version.                                                              

The photo on the right is of the rear of the beast.    The gentleman is either una-
ware of a photo being taken or is dogmatically standing his ground.  
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Club Contact Details 
 

The South West Model Engineers Association (WA) Inc. as the legal entity, but 
now referred to as the Forrest Park Railway for the sake of the public and com-
mon usage purposes. 
Postal Address: The Secretary; PO Box 6445, South Bunbury, WA, 6230. 
Web Site: forrestparkrailway.com 

 
Editorial 

The club has finally embraced digital communication with Laurie Brooks setting 
up and spraying the ether with Facebook.    It is incredible how many people 
almost run their lives around this communication medium.     The outcome from  
using this medium saw an amazing number of customers turn up on the first Run 
Day following its initial airing.    The use of Facebook to alert families that the 
club would run on Wednesdays during the school holidays has also proved a 
winner.    However, there has been a shortage of members turning up which has 
placed an unnecessary load on those members who did.    It would be appreciat-
ed if extra members could turn up to assist to ease the work load of the few. 
     
A repeat request:  Membership Renewal.   Please fill out the form in its entirety 
and please print legibly.   Also members complain about having to fill one out 
every year.   However, there has been change of addresses, phone numbers 
and email addresses that have slipped their minds. This old bloke was never 
trained in code decryption, nor mind reading.    

   
-oOOo- 

 
   
 

Minutes of South West Model Engineers Association, 19th August 2017, 
held at the Clubôs premises, Blair Street, Bunbury WA, 6230. 

 
Meeting declared open by Vice President John Matthews at 10.03 am. 
Members Attending: John Matthews, Peter Kalmund, Jeff Clifton, Colin 
Puzey, Ian Clarke, Nora Brooks, Laurie Brooks, John Bennet, Luke Fenn, Doug 
Wells. 
Apologies:  
Rod Wheeler, Ray Cooper, Fred Hacking, Ross Eaton, John Robertson. 
Correspondence In/Out:  
Nil due to absent secretary 
Treasurers Report: 
Treasurer, Peter Kalmund outlined income/expenses for the two month period.  
Current cashbook balance around $5000.  The most recent large expense was 
the security camera upgrade.  Motion to accept Jeff Clifton, seconded Ian 
Clarke. 
General Business: 
The printer used to print the Conrod Newsletter has died. It was suggested that 
future editions be distributed electronically rather than hard copy. A small num-
ber will be printed at the club for clubroom use only. Moved John Matthews, Se-
conded Ian Clarke ï Vote Passed. 
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It was mentioned that Sandgropers Registration is online 
Wednesday October 4, there will be a sit down lunch at the club. 
A wagon numbering system has been implemented.   The letter ñFò  denotes 
the ñFrontò of the wagon, followed by its designated number.  
The next meeting will be the Annual General Meeting.  Any items for discussion 
need to be raised beforehand. 
 
Issues raised for discussion: 

- Schedule of fees. 
   - A visit from the Mayor of Bunbury and accompanying departments occurred  
on 18 August.  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the future pro-
jects at the club, and the Convention. 

¶ Camping, the council seemed to have no objection to camping onsite for 
the convention, no power will be provided.  A fee was suggested to cover 
the additional ablution blocks 

¶ The proposed tree removal will not take place, an alternative is to use 
more of the oval.  To be continued 

¶ The Council suggested using aluminium seating in place of the fence. 

¶ The Council was open to a Civic Reception for the Convention overall it 
was a positive meeting. 

 
   - It was asked whether any news outlets will be approached for the conven- 
tion.  Possibly, but only to report, not to advertise. 

 
   - AMBSC Boiler Code.  Suggestions to increase the user-friendliness if the 
Boiler Code ahead of the April Convention. 

 
   - It was suggested a roster be formed to handle the potential on 18 Novem-
ber, to ensure staff members.???? 

 
   - The Club Facebook page is going well with lots of support.  The 20 August 
Run- day could be considerably busier than normal. 

 
    - The Queensbury Street gate will remain locked for the 20 August Run-day 
due to water in the park. 

 
Meeting closed 10.40am 

o-OOO-o 

Track Side 

The stalwarts of  the club have been busy laying track for the third line for passenger 
embarkation/disembarkation at the station.    The new line requiring additional sets of 
points to be fitted.    Luke Fenn has been busy designing and making pneumatically  
powered point operating systems to control the three lines to the station platforms.    He 
has also devised the necessary signalling equipment for traffic control.    An above 
ground trial run has proved the system is easy to operate and effective.    In its finished 
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The Fs Class Locomotive looking much better with a new paint job. 

ððððð 

Doug Wells has had too much time on his hands and decided  he would build a 
loco to keep occupied.    Not of the steam type, but powered by the stuff you 
canôt see, but boy you can feel it if the voltage is high.    He fills a number of 
nylon boxes with this stuff you canôt see, until they are full.    No!  A dip stick is 
not used.   Usually a ñgreenò light tells you that no more electrons can be 
squeezed into these nylon boxes called batteries.    The type he is using are 
called Absorbed Glass Matt Batteries or commonly known as AGM lead acid  
batteries.    Unlike ordinary lead-acid batteries with plastic separators, the glass 
matt is saturated in sulphuric acid up to 95%.   When the plates and matts are 
assembled they are compressed to squeeze excess electrolyte out and then 
fitted into sturdy cases to retain their squeezed state.   They have a higher cur-
rent density than the normal lead-acid types.    The battery cases are sealed 
and can be installed in any position.    If the correct voltage charger set for AGM 
lead-acid batteries is not used, it will lead to overcharging, likewise, heavy dis-
charging of the battery will cause damage.    As hydrogen gas is capable of mi-
grating through the plastic casing material this causes degradation and eventu-
al failure of the battery over a long period.   Regardless, the AGM battery has a 
far longer and trouble free life than normal lead-acid batteries do.  

The prototype Doug has settled on is the E 1020 which was owned by the State 
Electricity Commission.    The locomotive was operated solely by the Bunbury 
Power Station.    Interestingly, the driver, called William Spry, collected the 
brand new loco from the Fremantle wharf circa 1956-7 and drove it as well as 
looking after it, until he retired.    WAGR brought the coal from Collie to Turkey 
Point, Bunbury.   The loco, E1020, was used for hauling coal wagons from Tur-
key Point to the Bunbury Power Station a distance of about 8 kilometres, where 
the train was uncoupled and each wagon was picked up in turn and inverted to 
empty it of its load of coal.     On completion with all the empty wagons coupled 
up, the train would then returned to Turkey Point  where it would be again load-
ed and the cycle repeated. As luck has it, E 1020 resides in the Goods Shed at 
Collie, still in good condition and operational.    So Doug has ready access to 
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Fs Class Locomotive No. 452 Before Refurbishment 

 

 

 

 

Fs CLASSð 452 
 

Located on the south side of the Collie Railway 
Museum, the Fs 452 was built by the North British 
Locomotive Company. It was put into service in 1913 as F398, being used as a 
heavy goods steam locomotive by the Western Australia Government Railways 
(WAGR). A part of its interesting history involved a serious accident in the 
Swan View tunnel East of Perth where engine driver Thomas Beer lost his life. 
After losing traction in the tunnel (which was on quite a steep gradient) from a 
dislodged hay bale from a previous train, F398 stalled and could not be restart-
ed. The crew became unconscious, overcome with fumes but quick thinking Mr 
Beer set the engine into reverse with the runaway train speeding down the hill . 
It derailed, killing Thomas Beer. 
 
The loco was later superheated, renumbered as Fs 452. 
Builders Number: 20087 
In service: 7th June 1913 
Superheated: 1st October 1947 
Renumbered: 5th December 1949 
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form, the pneumatic rams and mechanics, plus the airlines and electrical wiring will all 
be run below ground.     Where there are sensors located by attachment to the rails will 
be protective steel boxes and conduits.    Hopefully robust enough to prevent inadvert-
ent damage, and of course prevention of vandals and their wanton destruction mentality.   
Luke has also cast concrete casings to provide a clean, dry and hopefully vandal proof 
boxes to house the rams in .    Thank you Luke for your behind the scenes effort in de-
livering this much needed infrastructure. 

Mark Donavan and Ray Cooper busy installing the third rail for 5ò gauge locomotives. 
The blue strips are the gauge jigs which position the rail correctly, while Mark is busy 
welding the rail to the ties. Some form of safety fencing to, I guess the word ñcorralò is 
appropriate, for the safety of the passengers waiting to get on and for those getting off .  
In addition, a means of directing them  safely to and from the station  avoiding any ap-
proaching train or one that is currently occupying platform 1will need to be considered. 

 

 
ooOOoo 

What appeared to be a burst pipe supplying water to the two taps at the front of the sta-
tion for replenishing loco tenders, turned out to be a blanking cap coming adrift result-
ing in a bit of a gusher.   Jeff Clifton, a member of many talents, sorted the problem out 
by fitting a ball valve to the vertical pipe of the ñTò union.    Access to the ball valve is 
now possible by removing the cover of a PVC box which fits over it.    Brick pavers 
replaced and now all ñtickety-booò .   


